LAMMAS SCHOOL AND SIXTH FORM
SCIENCE DEPARTMENT
This is a key learning area of the school, both for its very major contribution to a range of thinking and practical skills and its important knowledge base. The subject offers a major opportunity for developing perspectives on the world, society and oneself, as well as dispelling stereotypical gender and ethnic expectations. The science team comprises of:


Salim Malik

Curriculum Leader STEM

Lavinia Brown   
Deputy Curriculum Leader


Shazia Naim
             Science Teacher – KS3 Co-ordinator

Mohamud Abdirizak
Science Teacher


Faye Abdullah

Science Teacher

Nathan Cato

Science Teacher


Doug Layton

KS5 Physics Teacher

Liam Moran 
             Science Teacher (Teach First)


Sandra Clarke

Senior Science Technician

Mikel Rahman

Science Technician
By a happy coincidence, we represent a balanced mix in terms of experience, gender and ethnicity.

Students follow a combined course to ensure the delivery of the national curriculum at KS3 and to prepare for studies at KS4. The course is practically based in Years 7 and 8 to develop investigative skills for safe and enjoyable working in Science. Lesson plans are now based on the Activate course.
The department benefits from the most modern, well-equipped laboratories and prep room and is generously resourced. Teachers have access to a wide range of resources to support their lesson planning. Students have a range of resources they can access for independent learning.
Students have three 1 hour science lessons weekly in Years 7 and 8. Students in Years 9, 10 & 11 have 4 x 1 hour lessons.  
We offer Triple Science, Double Science and Single Science to Year 11. From the current Year 10 onwards, we will offer Combine Science (Trilogy) and Triple Science.
The Science team work closely to plan and ensure effective delivery of the Science curriculum.  The Science Technicians are very experienced and play a full role in curriculum planning Teachers meet weekly with a Science Technician to discuss their lesson requirements. The new member of the team will be a talented and enthusiastic Science Teacher, a team player who is able to enthuse and involve students in their education.
Students enjoy their Science lessons and work keenly. A new lively STEM club has been developed and we are keen to maintain this.  Students are always willing to enter competitions and make presentations of work. There are many extra-curriculum activities arranged to support the curriculum.

Key Stage 3 schemes of work, especially for the new curriculum, will be a feature of next year’s work, as well as the development of materials for new KS4 courses. Differentiation, especially in relation to extension work for the most able students and strategies to address the needs of any groups that prove to be progressing more slowly, will also now be a focus.  Other areas of development where we would welcome additional contributions would be: a more varied use of ICT, including data logging and ways of assessing and target setting with students.

The new member of the department will be well inducted and given the opportunities for development and involvement in curriculum planning which a collaborative group can offer.

The department has clear vision and has worked very well together to enable students to progress and achieve. We are a committed, enthusiastic department and would welcome anyone with these same ideas.

